
From: Wendy Fries  

Sent: September-08-15 7:44 AM 

To: Collins, Chad 

Subject: 271 Beach Blvd. 

Importance: High 

 

Dear Mr. Collins: 

 I applaud your efforts to try to save 271 Beach Blvd. from demolition.  I'm a former 

Beach Strip resident who used to live across from the Hanson's. 

 Were you aware a famous architect built the home for his parents?  Then the Hanson's 

bought it in the late forties when Mr. Hanson came back from the war.  So it has only 

had two owners in its 109+ year history.   

 The architect's name was Harold Hastings Mundy and he was from Florida.  If you go 

on the Internet, you'll find he designed quite a few churches in that state and I believe 

he also helped designed a (horse) race track in Florida. 

 Apparently he imported all the wood for 271 Beach Blvd. from Maine. 

 I've known the Hanson's for over 50 years and they loved their home. 

  

Wendy J. Fries 

Resident of Stoney Creek 

  

  

 


